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Commodores Report

I am driving again and now have my own set of wheels so let me start by thanking all those who so kindly gave me car lifts to and from the club.  I found the support overwhelming and to know that so many were prepared to put themselves out to help me.  Once again, thank you.

Since the last meeting we have had the Commodore’s Sail Past and I was pleased to see that 14 crews took the salute.  We regained the Flukey aqnd  Middle Thames Yacht Club did us proud by attending with a large number of supporters.  However, London River were not able to take part due to conflicting commitments due nto earlier date changes.

Ladies Night was supposed to be the next event but due to a lack of support I was not prepared to hold the event, so I decided to cancel it.  I was saddened that many of the male members of the club were not prepared to support the ladies.

The Dinner & Dance is on 7th November and payments should already have been made to Lesley.  Don’t forget this is a formal event, so for the gents Tux or blazers and club ties (or smart if not) and for the ladies – dress to impress.  There will be a seating plan so requests should be passed to Lesley ASAP.

Then there is the 70/80s Night (21 November).  However, if no one comes forward to organise the event (and I have phoned around with no success thus far), it may go the way of Ladies Night.  At the moment there are too few members willing to take a role in the organisation of an event – not forgetting ever the same members who always work hard in support of the events.  It need not be a difficult task as there is a movement towards getting prepared food delivered and to do minimum cooking/food preparation in-house.

Oh dear, I do seem to be complaining a lot but I do try not to.  We have a great club and we should celebrate that.  When we do get together there is a large element of camaraderie and no one is excluded: we do have a good time at the organised events.  Those 
not attending do miss out.

I must add that, though we have a smaller than usual Management Committee the members give all to their responsibilities and are a valued support to me; for which I thank them very much.  And this leads me to my last request: we are now looking for nominations to the 2016 committee.

Jim Pothecary. 



	

	Flukey Trophy Results and Report - 16th September 2016


The competition went ahead without London River Yacht Club who were committed to a cruise to South Dock. We had two boats from Middle Thames Yacht Club and two boats from Weybridge Mariners Club
 
The WMC boats were skippered by Chris Knight & Jim Pothecary it was the first time for many years that all competing boats completed all three tests and the scores were very close WMC 187 + 187 = 374 points  MTYC 185 + 175 = 360 points giving WMC a narrow winning margin of only 14 points with three boats separated by only 2 points the individual best skipper trophy being shared by WMC's two boats Alouette & Myownie scoring 187 points each with MTYC's Marsh Harrier on 175 points & Stolly Bolly only 2 points behind Chris & Jim on 185 points after Stolly Bolly lost 8 points across 2 tests for not flying her ensign, lucky Mariners !!
 
Middle Thames had an excellent turnout with 2 skippers 2 safety officers 3 judges and 8 supporting members WMC not so good with 2 skippers 2 safety officers 3 judges 1 organiser and 1 supporting member

Due to the non attendance of London River Yacht Club, coupled with some of those in attendance wanting to get away in time to see the England v Wales rugby match, the evening concluded at 1900 hours.  It had been hoped to continue into the evening, with a social & games evening, which was not really possible without support from our own members
 
The boating event was agreed to have been a great success by all those in attendance, and resulted in reciprocal invitations between both clubs.

 
Rob  Fry
Rear Commodore & Hon. Secretary 
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Laying up supper - Saturday 17th October

As always the Laying Up Supper comes around too soon for Rob & I, as we continue to use our boat all year round and after the Laying Up Supper we find fewer & fewer boats out and about, and therefore less company to be enjoyed on the river.
 
So, now our “Mariners” boating year is officially over, as the Laying Up Supper traditionally marks the end of our boating year, but let’s hope that the clement weather we have been enjoying continues, and the river behaves like the kindly “Old Father”  Thames it is said to be, and we can all enjoy a few more weekends on our boats.
 
Forty-one Mariners and friends attended the Laying Up Supper and enjoyed a proper Fish and Chip supper, with alternative Chicken and Chips or Pie and Chips, all by special delivery from the local fish and chip shop.
 
Followed by a super selection of deserts, and a very good Cheese Board, laid out for self service which certainly had some very happy self servers among our diners, but that was great and meant that nothing was thrown away afterwards
 
We also had a super raffle with some interesting prizes. Personally I think it was a great raffle, but that is because it is the first time that I have ever won a prize in a raffle, Rob says I don't need to win raffle prizes as I have already won him !!!!
 
The Club had been decorated the evening before by the usual suspects and really looked great.
 
Entertainment was provided by a great four piece band who went under the name of “The Don't Look Now Band”. I don't know if they were very well briefed, or that their music selection was a lucky guess, but they hit the right chord and had the dance floor full all evening. Unfortunately Chris & Su Knight could not be with us, so I had to dance with Rob all evening. Our gentlemen “skippers ?????”  cut a dash on the dance floor each with their own variation on DAD DANCING, but my Rob took it to a new level, I think it's called GRANDAD DANCING !
 
Rob opened the bar which was well manned all evening, once again by the usual suspects, he should have cashed up at the end of the evening but decided to do that the next morning, probably for the same reason that I had a mega hangover the next morning.
 
I don't know who organised the food and the band, so I can't name them and give credit where it is due but I know all who were in attendance will join me in saying “thank you for a great evening”
 
Elaine Fry 
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Dates for your diary ... 

November
Saturday        7th November          Weekend Away
Saturday        21st November        70s/80s Night

December
Saturday        12th December        Christmas Party
Sunday          13th December        Children's Christmas Party
Thursday        31st December        New Year's Eve Party 
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Programme for 2016 - 2017 
2016
JANUARY
Sunday 10th                             WMC AGM
Saturday 16th                          Byfleet Boat Club – Inter-club Skittles
 
FEBRUARY
Saturday 13th                          Valentine’s Night.
 
MARCH
Saturday 5th                             Fitting Out Supper.
Saturday12th                            ATYC Dinner & Dance
Sunday 20th                             St Patrick’s Day Lunch.
Fri 25th to Mon 28th                  Easter Up-River Cruise.
 
APRIL
Sunday 24th                            St Georges Day Lunch.
Sat 30th to Mon 2nd May        Rochester Sweeps Festival.
 
MAY
Sunday 8th                              Commodore’s Meet and Greet.
 
JUNE
Saturday 4th                            Flukey Competition (provisional only).
Saturday18th                           Mid-Summer Ball.
Sunday 26th                           Start Commodore’s Up-River Cruise
                                                           
JULY
Sunday 10th                            End Commodore’s Up-River Cruise.
Mon 11th to Sat 16th                TSCC at Hurley.
 
AUGUST
Fri 26th to Sun 28th                        ATYC Rally at West India Dock.
                       
SEPTEMBER
Sunday 4th                              Dunkirk Veterans’ Visit.
Sunday 18th                            Commodore’s Sail Past.
 
OCTOBER
Saturday 8th                            Ladies Night.
Saturday 29th                          Laying Up Supper
 
NOVEMBER
Saturday 19th                          Annual Dinner and Dance.
 
DECEMBER
Saturday 10th                          Christmas Party.
Sunday 11th                            Children’s Christmas Party.
Saturday 31st                          New Year’s Eve Party.
 
2017
JANUARY
Sunday 8th                              AGM.
 
FEBRUARY
Saturday 11th                          Valentine’s Night.
 
MARCH
Saturday 4th                            Fitting Out Supper.
Sunday 19th                                        St Patrick’s Day Lunch.
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Rochester Sweeps Festival - 2016
During the evening at the Laying Up Supper the conversation wandered onto cruising next year, and it was suggested that I should again organise a cruise to the Rochester Sweeps Festival for a few friends, some of you may remember that when I was Commodore at London River Yacht Club in 2013  I organised a cruise to Rochester Cruising Club for the Rochester Sweeps Festival over the May Day Bank Holiday weekend.
 
That particular trip had its high points and its low points which those who participated will be well acquainted with so I will not elaborate here.
 
For that particular cruise I not only included London River Yacht Club but also invited WMC and the Small Boat Club and together we made up a flotilla of 23 boats
 
At the Laying Up Supper one conversation led to another and by the end of the Laying Up Supper eleven WMC boats/skippers had expressed an interest in cruising to Rochester again next year 2016 for the May Day Bank Holiday weekend
 
Since the Laying Up Supper I have contacted Rochester Cruising Club, Lime House Marina & South Dock Marina. And while all have said that it is too early for them to commit to numbers and arrangements our intention and interest has been registered. So I am now extending the invitation to all WMC members to join us.
 
Any member interested in cruising to Rochester next May Day Bank Holiday should contact me sooner rather than later as it is necessary to book early for this particular event.
 
In the event that the Rear Commodore Tidal for 2016 should wish to organise this cruise I will of course give all possible assistance
 
Best regards to one and all
 
Rob Fry 
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In Memoriam ...

On 20th October Sally's mother Joan passed away after a long illness.  Sally thanks everyone for their kind messages.  Joan was known to many members of the club.

We send Sally our sincere condolences and to know that we are thinking of her at this very difficult time. 
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The Stork has arrived...

Maggie has become an anxious Grandma to a litter of puppies.  Grandma and mother (Ruby) are doing well.  Now how about a bit of Aaaahh!"  
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Picture courtesy of Surrey Advertiser 23/10/15

Gladys Boys' 101st Birthday Party

On Sunday 11th October 101 guests and members came to Gladys Boys' 101st Birthday party.  It was a great occasion and Gladys was looking so well.  Del Boy and Barbara saw to the catering and the food just kept coming.   Del had also arranged the entertainment, including a magician circulating round the tables with some amazing tricks.  A news correspondent from the Surrey Advertiser, Runnymede and Spelthorne Edition. came and an item was included in their 23rd October issue.  Phil wishes to thank Del, Barbara and all the club members who helped to make it a special occasion for our full and oldest member. 
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Would you like to try your hand at art? 

Club members are welcome to join the Art Class held every Tuesday at the club.

Classes are for beginners and improvers, and you will join a fun, sociable and encouraging art group.

Tuition by a trained artist is available.  WMC members can try a free taster class and discounted fees are available.

Contact Sonja for any questions on 07899 087165 or seasonsartclass@gmail.com.
Joke Corner  ... 
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Articles for your Newsletter should be sent to the Editor Lynne Pothecary

	
  




